



**EASINGTON PLATINUM JUBILEE COMMITTEE  
MINUTES TO THE MEETING 14 DECEMBER 2021 AT  
EASINGTON COMMUNITY HALL BECK LANE EASINGTON HU12 0TX**

Present: Lisa Biglin, Kim Dalton, Vicky Edwards, Nick Jackson, Chris Jacobs, Helen Jacobs, Sarah Smith, Wendy Thomson, Robert Wilson

Minute	Discussion and Agreement	Action
<b>039/EPJC</b>	<b>To note apologies for absence and absentees</b> Apologies for absence received from: Alison Lusmore and Glen Myers	
<b>040/EPJC</b>	<b>Minutes from Previous Meeting</b> The Minutes to the meeting held on 09 November 2021 were ' <b>Agreed</b> '	
<b>041/EPJC</b>	<b>Finance</b> It was ' <b>Noted</b> ' that the Committee has raised or had donated a total sum of £1580.75.	
<b>042/EPJC</b>	<b>Feedback on events held</b>  <u>Body Shop Event</u> was a success despite the weather. Donations of £12.60 received and the amount of goods which the Committee are due to receive as a result is to the value of £175.00 this to be in sets or single items which can be used for future fund-raising events.  <u>Light Switch On</u> – great attendance, everyone seemed to enjoy themselves plus a write up in the Holderness Gazette, which was unexpected, £58.10 raised at this event.  <u>Willow Wreath Making</u> – again another successful event – great feedback received, and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. A total of £231.50 was raised.	
<b>043/EPJC</b>	<b>Update on Future Event (s)</b>  <u>Christmas Afternoon Tea 18<sup>th</sup> December 2021</u> In the Community Hall 2-4 pm Discussion took place finalising providers of supplies / food for Afternoon tea. VE – is to provide a 'Flower Display' for a separate Raffle, to be drawn by 'Santa, who is arriving around 14:30. Booze and Chocolate Raffle – it was 'Agreed' that WT & KD could spend £20.00 on purchasing additional raffle prizes. Also 'Agreed' to provide 'Mulled Wine' – KD to purchase ingredients. All to meet around 12:30 to prepare.	<b>KD/WT</b>

<b>044/EPJC</b>	<b>Feedback from Committee Members</b>	
	<p><u>Platinum Jubilee Event – 04 June 2022</u>  LB confirmed that the 'Pub Lads' are booked.  JL confirmed that Birds of Prey can do the date.</p> <p>JL - MOD – it is too early to agree anything yet.</p> <p>KD confirmed she has contacted ERYC into the possibility of hiring/borrowing additional games but is waiting to hear from them.</p> <p>LB provided quotations for a '<b>Hog Roast</b>' it was 'Agreed' to book this for the day. LB to sort.</p> <p>In addition, it was suggested that we look at the provision of an 'Outside Bar' – SS is to make enquires into this</p> <p>Provision of Commemorative Coin – it was decided not to do this but to put something together which can be handed out to the Young People on the day.</p> <p><u>Jubilee Beacon</u>  NJ – Provided initial costings for a 'Beacon' – it was 'Agreed' to look further into costs. Potential for Grants and or Funding from Gas Companies as a legacy for the future. WT is to ask a neighbour if they could put a quote in for creating a Brazier.</p>	<p><b>KD</b></p> <p><b>LB</b></p> <p><b>SS</b></p> <p><b>NJ/WT</b></p>
<b>045/EPJC</b>	<b>Advertising</b>	
	Coffee Morning in January 2022 – date to be confirmed	<b>HJ</b>
<b>046/EPJC</b>	<b>Correspondence</b>	
	No correspondence received	
<b>047/EPJC</b>	<b>Items for the Next Agenda</b>	
	<p>Future Events – Pasta Night (VE)</p> <p>Beacon Costs (WT)</p> <p>Village Photo (NJ)</p>	
	<p><b>Date of Next Meeting:</b>  20/01/2022 at 19:00 to be held in the Youth Club</p> <p><b>Meeting Closed at 20.21</b></p>	